
ON BEHALF OF TRÓCAIRE—MARKING 50 YEARS On the Feast of the Presentation of our Lord in 
1973, the Irish Bishops wrote to the Christian people of Ireland establishing 
Trócaire. As we mark 50 years of Trócaire, we mark 50 years of perseverance, 
courage, participation, accountability and solidarity. From supporting human 
rights defenders in Central America, to leading the relief effort in Vietnam       
following the war, to providing essential emergency assistance in the midst of 

crisis, Trócaire has been proud to work on   
behalf of the people of the island of Ireland in 
fighting injustice across the world. We thank 
God for our supporters and partners who   
empower us to do this vital work. We pray 
that the next fifty years will see all the people 
of the world working together for a more just 
world, and that the fruits of this work will be 
clear to see.  
 
 

CHURCH GATE COLLECTION This week-
end is in aid of St. Vincent De Paul. We thank 
you for your support. 
 

A SECOND COLLECTION  will be taken up 
at all Masses next weekend to build up parish 
funds for future maintenance.  

 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES 2023 Weekly envelopes are currently being distributed to households    
throughout the Parish. If you are new to the parish or haven’t received a box of envelopes and would 
like one, please  contact the Parish Office. We wish to thank you for your continued financial support of 
the parish. We also extend a huge thank you to all those who distribute the envelopes to the households, 
your great work is very much appreciated. 
 
 

ARMAGH DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES 2023 Takes place 23rd -28th May 2023.  
Price €795 p.p. sharing. Single room supplement €195. For application forms please contact St. Patrick’s 
Parochial House, Roden Place, Dundalk - 042 933 4648. Opening hours 9.30am –2.00pm. 
 
 

CHAPLET OF THE DIVINE MERCY 
Takes place this Sunday 5th February at 3pm in St. Nicholas' Church, Bridge St., Dundalk. Featuring  
Holy Hour, the Divine Mercy Chaplet, Confessions and Anointing of the Sick.. Come and receive God's 
blessing.  
 
 

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT Takes place in our Church, Tuesdays 10.30 am  to 
4.00 pm and every first Friday of the month 10.30am to 4.00 pm. All are welcome to spend time with the 
Lord. 
 

BAPTISMS  are conducted weekly at 2.00pm on a Saturday and at 12:30pm on a Sunday.  Contact the 
parish office to arrange a day and time for the Baptism. Please give at least one months’ notice.  

  Anniversary and Remembrance Masses 
Saturday  4th Feb   6.00ppm Av  Dessie & Martin Shields, Frank & Brigid Bergin &  
          deceased family members.   Rose Callan.   
          Tony Donnelly & Deceased family members.  
          John Duffy.  Harry Quigley. 
Sunday  5th Feb  10.00am Av  Barney Martin.  
      11.30am Av’s  Maisie & Patrick Brennan.   
Monday   6th Feb  10.00am Av  Maureen McKeown.     
Tuesday  7th Feb  10.00am     Holy Souls.     

Wednesday 8th Feb  10.00am RIP  Patrick Joseph Bennett.    
Thursday  9th Feb  10.00am RIP  Gretta Bennett.    
Friday  10th Feb  10.00am RIP  Sean Bennett.   
Saturday  11th Feb  10.00am   Mass Card Intentions.  
(Vigil)       6.00pm  Av’s  Elizabeth & James McCabe.   
          Mary & Paddy Mc Donnell. Joe Conlon,   
          Nicholas  & Margaret Flynn. 
          John & Kenzie Leigh Kearney.  
          Nuala & Maxie McBride. 
Sunday  12th Feb  10.00am Av’s  Richard & Mary Stewart & Deceased members of  
          the Stewart Family.    
      11.30am   

WE REMEMBER THOSE WHO HAVE DIED RECENTLY: John (Maxi) McAlester Snr., Oakland 

Park. Billy Clarke, Ardee Tce. Paudy Byrne, Lis na Dara. Ann Stewart ,Fatima Park. Gina Black 

(Née Dooley) Farndreg Estate. Mary Campbell (née O’Hanlon), Annaloughan, Jenkinstown. 

James Jim) McHugh, Cuchulainn Terrace. 
 
 

TRIDUUM TO OUR LADY OF LOURDES  Will take place in the Friary Church on the 9th, 10th 
and 11th February at 10.00am and 6.15pm. Anointing of the sick takes place on Friday 10th 
February at both  Masses. (Fr. Adrian Farrelly O.P  will be the preacher).   
 
 
 

DUNDALK SIMON COMMUNITY Don’t know what to give up for lent 2023?. Why not start something 
instead. If you put €1 in a jar every day for 40 days you could raise €40 in aid of Dundalk Simon 
Community –Helping homeless people in your community. Your support is very greatly appreciated. 
Thank you. 
 
 

 
 

INTERNET SAFETY WORKSHOP  takes place in 
Redeemer Schools’ Hall on Thursday 2nd February 
2023 at 7.00pm. Parents and all members of the 
community are welcome. Help to keep your children 
safe online and get tips on how to manage their online 
world. It you have any questions please contact HSCL 

 

PARISH OF THE HOLY REDEEMER DUNDALK   
 5TH FEBRUARY 2023 

Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
A Parish in the ‘Dun Dealgan’ Pastoral Area  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Thursday 10am-1pm. 2pm-4pm. 

Office closed Friday-Sunday 
E-mail: holyredeemerdundalk@gmail.com 

www.holyredeemerparish.ie 

COUNCIL MISSION STATEMENT: 
“Conscious of our brokenness and moved by the Spirit of Compassion, we the Holy 

Redeemer Parish Pastoral Council, strive to be messengers of God’s healing and love in 
today’s world and to encourage and support all parishioners to bear witness to the 

Gospel of Christ.”  

PRIESTS IN PARISH  
V Rev Mark O’Hagan Adm. 

Rev Maciej Zacharek CC  
Rev Stephen Wilson CC.  

Rev Peter Hassan CC 
Tel: 042 933 4259 

 

 
 

SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN AND VULNERABLE ADULTS POLICY STATEMENT  
The parish recognises and upholds the rights of all children and vulnerable adults and is 
committed to ensuring their safety and wellbeing at all times. A copy of the policy is always 
available for those who wish to view it in the parish office or the Sacristy.  

WEEKLY FINANCIAL  
REPORT 

 
TOTAL 

 
CHURCH 

 
ENVELOPE 

Parish collection 
29th January 2023 
 

€1,409.45 
 
Thank you 

€652.15 
 

€757.30 

                 50th Anniversary Prayer  
 

We pray for God’s blessing on the work of Trócaire. 
We pray that all people may continue to work     
together for the respect of our shared human      
dignity and shared human rights.  
We thank God for the partners and generous     
supporters who have enabled Trócaire to continue 
their work for over fifty years, empowering       
communities to work together for a just world.     
We pray for peace and may that peace be mine and 
yours, and with all people experiencing crises in 
our world. Amen  


